
 

 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Principal’s Message 
Dear Parents/Carers 
This week has seen a large number of our staff unable to attend the 
workplace due to illness.   Once again I would request that parents and 
carers keep your children at home if they are unwell.  We are struggling 
once again to fill the absences of staff through the lack of available 
casual staff. 
 
St Pius Information Night 
Just a reminder for our Year 6 parents that the Information Night is being 
held at St Pius starting at 5.30-7pm.  I would recommend you attend as 
this is a valuable insight into what this school has to offer and to the 
proposed changes in 2024/25. 
 
Parent Engagement Model 
Our first PEG for 2023 will be held in the Catherine McAuley Centre on 
Friday 17th March commencing at 2.00pm.  I warmly invite all parents 
and carers to attend, as young children are welcome. 
 
At this meeting we will be joined by Ms Lizzie Watkins who now holds 
the position Professional Officer – Family Engagement. 
 
Harmony Day 
On Tuesday 21st March St Therese’s will be celebrating Harmony Day 
which celebrates the cultural diversity that exists in our school. Students 
are encouraged to wear Orange clothing on the day to show their 
support for cultural diversity and an inclusive Australia. 
 
Students will be completing activities in class highlighting the 
importance of Harmony Day.  We encourage students who have a 
“national dress” from their cultural background to wear these to school 
– provided they have closed in shoes and are appropriately covered.  
Please consider that your child will be in this outfit for the whole day. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Duilio Rufo 
Principal 
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Dates to Remember   

  

14 MAR – YEAR 6 INFO NIGHT ST PIUS  

 

17 MAR – PEG 2PM  

 

21 MAR -  PEG 6PM  

21 MAR – HARMONY DAY  

              

15-27  MAR -  NAPLAN 

 

20TH – 25TH MAR – PP MEETINGS K-YR 3 

 

27 MAR –   CROSS COUNTRY 

 

3-6 APR – PP MEETINGS YRS 4 - 6 

 

 7 APR – HOLY THURSDAY – LAST DAY OF 

                TERM 1 

 

 8 APR – GOOD FRIDAY 

 

24 APR – PUPIL FREE – STAFF IN SERVICE 

 

25 APR – ANZAC DAY – PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

 

26 APR – FIRST DAY TERM 2 

 

   8 MAY -  MOTHERS DAY BREAKFAST 

 

10-12 MAY – YEAR 6 CAMP 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                              

           

 

         

                          

 

       

 

 

 

    



 

 

An appreciative Observation & Comment from a Concerned Parent 
I work as a member of the health and safety team for a bus company that services schools across NSW. 
Whilst we do not service St Therese’s, daily I review “incidents” and “near misses” that occur in and 
around schools and honestly it is at times terrifying what I witness via CCTV footage. 
I would like to acknowledge that you have some wonderful controls in place to support traffic and the safe 
passage of students.  
I do wonder at times however whether parents see the risk and consequences associated with some of 
their behaviour or appreciate the penalties that are associated with these actions (leaving their car 
unattended on Royal Street in the kiss and drop zone or 3 point turns and U-turns on Burke Street).  
 
In the last few weeks, I have personally been involved in two near misses: 

- on foot walking away from the school post morning drop off I was nearly struck by a car as I 
crossed a driveway on Burke Street as a parent attempted to pull in to do a three-point turn 

- whilst crossing the road with two gentlemen on Bridges Road all 3 of us were nearly cleaned up 
by a car running a red light.  

 
The school does a fabulous job, but I wonder if people are aware of some of the do’s and don’ts and 
penalties that apply. Please see the back of this Newsletter for more information. 
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/teaching-and-
learning/curriculum/road-safety-education/2.parking-and-traffic-rules-in-school-zones.pdf 

 
Assistant Principal’s Message 
Easter Collection 
At St Therese’s, we are focused on service and outreach to those less fortunate than ourselves.  The is 
particularly important during Lent, as we reach out to assist others is a form of almsgiving.  So, rather 
than having an Easter Raffle, we ask families to donate items that will be used to create hampers for the 
staff and residents of St John’s Catholic Nursing Home in New Lambton and Ronald McDonald 
House.  Ronald McDonald House is a residential home for families that have critically sick children at the 
John Hunter Hospital, with some children hospitalised for many weeks even months.  These families live 
significant distances from the John Hunter Hospital, and often other siblings live at Ronald McDonald 
House also, which can put great strain on families, financially, socially and emotionally.  So, we would 
like to present hampers to these families, and staff, as well as the residents and staff of St John’s Nursing 
Home, to bring some joy during the Easter season.  We ask that the following items be donated, according 
to the year your child is in, by Friday 31 March, so we can prepare the hampers and deliver them in time 
for Easter. 

• Kindergarten & Year 1 – a pack of medium sized hollow eggs 

• Year 2 – “Elegant Rabbit” style Easter bunnies 

• Year 3 - pack of small solid Easter eggs 

• Year 4 – 10 packs of tea or coffee e.g. packs of Twining’s Tea, Herbal Teas, coffee sachets etc. 

• Year 5 – packet of savoury biscuits 

• Year 6 – packet of sweet biscuits 
 

Office of Safeguarding 
All children K-6 will begin a unit on protective behaviours in their class, in Weeks 9, 10 & 11.  This is done 
in the last 3 weeks of each school term.  As part of this unit, children will read “My Underpants Rule” 
which is designed to give children strategies to keep themselves safe.  Children are also taught to use 
the correct terminology for their body parts.  Research indicates that when children are empowered to 
speak up, they are less likely to experience abuse.  Parents are encouraged to also refer to the Office of 
Safeguarding padlets, the link of these are below: 
 

• Children in Years K-2 (https://padlet.com/OfficeofSafeguarding/K_2) 

• Children in Years 3-6 (https://padlet.com/officeofsafeguardingmn/years3_6) 
 

Personalised Planning Meetings (K-3) 
The Personalised Planning Meetings for Years K-3 will take place next week.  The bookings for these 
meetings will close this Friday 19 March at 12:00pm. 
 
Kaylene Maretich, Assistant Principal 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feducation.nsw.gov.au%2Fcontent%2Fdam%2Fmain-education%2Fteaching-and-learning%2Fcurriculum%2Froad-safety-education%2F2.parking-and-traffic-rules-in-school-zones.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Clouise.dawson%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7C14bee24b16594e72a4b908db241beaf6%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638143474949660710%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=jOqSm0JZjs3FLG5uqhzKKaiprvYSuPrVnfJA%2F7VJzu4%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feducation.nsw.gov.au%2Fcontent%2Fdam%2Fmain-education%2Fteaching-and-learning%2Fcurriculum%2Froad-safety-education%2F2.parking-and-traffic-rules-in-school-zones.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Clouise.dawson%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7C14bee24b16594e72a4b908db241beaf6%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638143474949660710%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=jOqSm0JZjs3FLG5uqhzKKaiprvYSuPrVnfJA%2F7VJzu4%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fpadlet.com%2FOfficeofSafeguarding%2FK_2&data=05%7C01%7Clouise.dawson%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7Ca182e603408a43154f7108db235030ca%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638142599536643664%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=nIJ0iFzQmqssdE8Lclb%2FFW5geRwmjGMoHaSoNy7p7LM%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fpadlet.com%2Fofficeofsafeguardingmn%2Fyears3_6&data=05%7C01%7Clouise.dawson%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7Ca182e603408a43154f7108db235030ca%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638142599536643664%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=oX7aCIFSwrid%2FYbxGZMcNc0ES8z0xrzMKNFyzK5uR2k%3D&reserved=0


 

 

School Community News 
Volunteering 
Throughout the year, we welcome all parents/carers to volunteer at the school.  To volunteer, you must 
complete the volunteer’s induction via the link https://www.mn.catholic.edu.au/families-
communities/volunteers/.  This process can take up to 6 weeks, so you are encouraged to complete this 
early. 
 
External Providers 
If your child will be seeing an external provider whilst at school (eg; Guitar lessons, speech pathology) 

you will need to complete the attached form and return it to the school asap. 
 
School Fees 
The annual school fee statements have been emailed. When you receive your statement, please arrange 
for a regular Bpay, Direct Debit or an annual payment. Cash payments can be accepted at the 
administration office between 8.00am-3.30pm Monday to Friday or credit card payments can be taken 
over the phone on 4957 4922. You will find a direct debit form attached to the newsletter for your 
convenience. If you have a health care card (HCC), please complete the attached HCC discount form, 
and return it along with a copy of your HCC to admin@newlambton.catholic.edu.au   
Please avoid using the Compass pay option. 
 
Additionally, any family experiencing financial difficulty is entitled to fee assistance and will be 
appropriately and confidentially supported to assess what is affordable for their family. Please email the 
Principal, Mr Duilio Rufo directly at duilio.rufo@mn.catholic.edu.au 
 
Vicki McSpadden, Bursar 
 
Canteen Roster 

Wed  15/3 Thurs 16/3 Fri 17/3 Mon 20/3 Tues 21/3 

Mandi Turnbull Anthony Hawes Kristy 
Lawerence 

Leone 
Nancarrow 

Simone Slamet 

  Kristin Searl  Teigan Jobbin 

    Sarah Bourke 

     

 

PBS – School Spirit Awards 
School Spirit Awards 
This term we are focusing on the value of Respect. We congratulate the following children for receiving 
the PBS School Spirit Award for demonstrating RESPECT by being considerate of others: 

 
Melissa Pyers,  
Primary Coordinator  

School Spirit Award for demonstrating RESPECT by being considerate of others.  
(Please record 2 names per class)  

KN  
Isla Conners  

KW  
Teddy Harvey  

KL  
Alice Checkley  

Olivia Sills  Hollie Marten  William Monk  

1N  
Eve Sharman  

1W  
Ruby Nash  

1L  
Max Jones  

Rafferty Meere  Harry O’Neil  Mila Munzenberger  

  
  

2W  
Alex Majurovski  

2L  
Florence Robinson  

  Bonnie Blazevic  Isabel Barwick  

3N  
Riley Lavelle  

3W  
Ezra Carne  

3L  
Archer Ross  

Talulah Avery  Mason Overton  Macy Gilles  

4N  

Amelia Weldon  

4W  

Liam Edwards  
  

4L  

Aart Malyon  

Violette Sheridan- Galloway  Harriet O'Brien  
  

Zachery Wheatley  

5N  
Trevina Meleka  

5W  
Miriam Gibu  

5L  
Ly McDonnell  

Bluey Macpherson  Rosie Weldon  Sophie Laidler  

6N  
Oliver Bosworth  

6W  
Ruby Thomas  

6L  
Isaiah Stolk  

Eloise Howard  Bodhi Moorgev  Rosemary Clarence  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mn.catholic.edu.au%2Ffamilies-communities%2Fvolunteers%2F&data=05%7C01%7Clisa.bechly%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7C57187fbdefeb42bc837008db07d7cd62%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638112395659085930%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=z%2BwY25%2FqU7hAEY5l0QXDtJmyM27SPY0F7BKCUkD%2Brjs%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mn.catholic.edu.au%2Ffamilies-communities%2Fvolunteers%2F&data=05%7C01%7Clisa.bechly%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7C57187fbdefeb42bc837008db07d7cd62%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638112395659085930%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=z%2BwY25%2FqU7hAEY5l0QXDtJmyM27SPY0F7BKCUkD%2Brjs%3D&reserved=0
mailto:admin@newlambton.catholic.edu.au
mailto:duilio.rufo@mn.catholic.edu.au


 

 

 

 
                        Crazy Hair Day at St Therese’s 
 
Happy Easter from the Library 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Wanderers Visit to St Therese’s 
Last Thursday afternoon members of the Wanderers Rugby Union Club attended our school for an 
afternoon of fun.  It was a great opportunity to expose the students to the fabulous game of Rugby Union 
and gain some hands-on experience with members of the club. We had a lot of fun and laughs as we 
participated in the activities and the children are to be congratulated on their fun-loving attitude shown on 
the day. The club provided all of the students with a soft rugby ball and a sticker at the conclusion of the 
session. 
 
A very big thank you to Mrs Jo Bennett the President of the Wanderers Junior Committee, players from 
the Under 14's and coaches and players, for their willingness to assist in the organisation and running of 
the afternoon.   
 
Mrs Angela Schneider 

 
Student Review from Thomas Paez Year 3. 
Last Thursday we had so much fun with members of the Wanderers Rugby Union Club here at 
our school. We did some great activities with them.  
We had lots of fun running through the cones and using the target to get the ball in the hole. I 
managed to get it in! It was great to have this afternoon with my friends.  
 
Thank you Mrs Schneider and The Wanderers for coming to our school. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 


